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The USSR was the first government to regulate the maximum p_ermissible level 
(MPL) of radiofrequency exposure. In particular, health standards for 
electromagnetic radiation at microwave or SHF frequencies ~300 MHz - 300 GHz) 
were promulgated in 1958. They were based on the results of clinico-hyg1enic 
studies of the 1950s, were supported by experimental data of that time, and 
provided independent specification of two parameters in the standard -- the 
power density and the exposure period -- via three MPLs, thus: 10 µW/cm 2 in 
an 8-hour period, 100 µW/cm 2 for up to 2 hours, and 1000 µW/cm 2 for up to 20 
minutes, during a working day. Not only were these standards of unquestioned 
importance in improving working conditions, but no amendments were introduced 
in them during the last 23 years. Within the same period, though, ways of 
improving these health standards became apparent as a result of the 
accumulation of new scientific data. For example, from the viewpoint of 
modern understanding of biological effects it is no longer possible to support 
independent specification of the two parameters without a way of interpolating 
for power density within the time periods in the standard. As a result, it 
formerly was possible, for example, to work under a PD of 9-10 µW/cm 2 in an 
8-hour period (under 11 µW/cm 2 ), under 100 µW/cm 2 for 2 hours (under 101 
µW/cm 2 ), under 1000 µW/cm 2 for 20 minutes. This approach led to a definite 
mismatch in the permissible energy load on an organism with 3 increased MPLs 
and PDs: 80 µW-h/cm 2 with 10 µW/cm 2 , 200 µW-h/cm 2 with 100 µW/cm 2 , and 333 µW
h/cm2 withh 1000 µW/cm 2 • 

These disadvantages have been mostly eliminated in "Amendment No. l" of 
l/1Q982 tg State Staodard 12,1 006-?6 "EJ~ctromagnetic Rad.iofreguency Fields: 
General Safety Requirements . 11 This document was developed from proposals of 
the Institute of Occcupational Health and Diseases of the Professions of the 
USSR Academy of Medical Sciences. 

In the literature there are opinions concerning the excessive stringency of 
the Soviet standards and also data about the effects on the health of 
personnel working with microwaves at levels under those permitted. There are 
various interpretations regarding the influence of power density and exposure 
period. (B. M. Savin (1979); 8. M. Savin at al (1972); T. V. Kalyada et al 
(1980); P. Czerski and co-author (19?)) 
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